LORDSHIP REC USERS FORUM AND NETWORK 

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 8TH MAY 2005 at Broadwater Farm Community Centre

PRESENT:   Nick Jackson - Haringey Play Association; Irene Fearon and Debbie Mascaremer - Mother and Toddler Group; Joan Curtis, Dave Morris (Chair), Caroline Jepson (minutes) and Ray Swain - Friends of Lordship Rec; Niall Henderson - Haringey Recreation Department; Claire McClafferty - BTCV;  Renata Bailey - Sure Start; Clasford Stirling and Nigel Kielczewski - Sporting and Educational Solutions.
APOLOGIES:  Angie Bullock - local artist for Labyrinth Project; Paul Ely  Haringey Council Recreation Dept.

1.  MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:  Were accepted with the amendment that “Freedom” arts trust should read “Freeform Arts Trust”. 

2.  MATTERS ARISING NOT ELSEWHERE ON THE AGENDA:
Noticeboards.  There has been no progress on replacing the Noticeboard by the Downhills Park Road entrance.  Niall will speak to Michael Loughnane about this.  

Ray Swain was thanked for updating the noticeboards each month.

Lake Project.  (Living Spaces funding):   Money has been received.  A Lake sub-group has been formed.  The sub-group may consider an application to Bridge House Trust (but would have to be in partnership with BTCV).  The project will be launched on Sunday 5th June.

Labyrinth.  A design has been found acceptable to the designers of the Project and the Parks Department.  The design will use different coloured grass to create the kite effect.  This can be maintained by the Park Department.  A pilot will be put in place in the next two weeks, with fencing around and an interpretation board.

Heritage Walk.    Ray Swain has written up a walk around the Rec.   The Friends will advertise a walk at 1pm on Sunday 5th June to coincide with next Drop in and the Launch of the Lake Project.

Claire and Angie Bullock will be conducting heritage walks around the Rec. with Broadwater Farm Primary School and Ray Swain agreed to join in with this.

The Friends will be looking for funding to produce copies of the Historical and reminiscence booklets which Ray has produced.

Picnicers.  Pastor Vassili has asked to meet with the Forum tomorrow (9th May), having been unable to come to the meeting.  It was agreed that Clasford, Claire and Renata would meet him.

Cars.   Niall reported that Haringey has had the burnt out cars removed from the woods by the Downhill Park Road entrance.  Niall was thanked for organising this.  

2.   ACTIVE ENGLAND PROJECT.    Machinery has arrived and the Fencing has been put up, but the work has not started.  Niall and Nigel will chase up the lack of notices explaining why the area has been fenced off and the wonderful facilities which will shortly be available!

On 31st May,  Simon Rix of Haringey Play Association will be starting the construction of the Adventure Playground.   Joan reported that a sculptor living locally has offered to carve a log as a piece of art-work for the Rec.  It was suggested that this could be incorporated into the Adventure Playground.  Agreed that Joan would ask the sculptor to contact Simon Rix.

Nigel reported that English Landscapes, the company undertaking the construction work, is meant to be employing one or two local people, but there has been no apparent progress on this.

3.  LAUNCH EVENT FOR ACTIVE ENGLAND PROJECT.  Agreed that Nigel would convene a Sub-Group  to start fundraising and planning the Launch.  The date may well be late August/early September in case the construction is delayed.  Sure-Start will contribute towards the funding and Friends of Lordship Rec could do an Awards for All application.  

4.  CABESPACE.
CABE (Campaign for Architecture and the Built Environment), a government body, has a subsidiary group called CABESPACE which concentrates on public space.  The Government recognises that a lot of public parks have been neglected and need to be brought back into popular use.  CABESPACE has a range of design and environmental experts and academics looking at schemes.  Niall and Paul think that there are many aspects of Lordship Rec and the neighbourhood which would interest CABESPACE.  From a public relations point of view it is very beneficial getting them on board as they would contribute to help us develop our vision and masterplan for the Rec, which will help in successful fundraising.  If CABESPACE were interested they would provide experienced people to help us in our planning. This was supported by the meeting.

The Park Department are putting together an application to CABESPACE. 

5. VISIT FROM THE ENVIRONMENT AGENCY:  Moselle and Lake 

At present the Moselle can seem like a barrier in the Rec rather than an attraction.  The Moselle runs through a culvert underneath the concrete path next to the Ditch.  The Ditch really acts as an overflow.  The Environment Agency sent representatives from many departments to meet with LRUF to look at the river and lake. They were very enthusiastic about the idea of improving the area, especially considering the work that had already been done to bring all users and stakeholders together (via the LRUF) and develop an overall improvements strategy for the Rec. The Environment Agency will be setting out the options and their required costs (which may be as much as £1m) as follows:- 
a) Improving the flow of water in the current ditch. 

b) Opening up the Moselle where the culvert is now
c) Creating a meandering river, winding back and forth across the Ditch and Culvert.

The Environment Agency, and the Forum, will be looking for a partnership approach.
The Environment Agency will approach Thames Water about the quality of the water.  This is likely to be more successful than Haringey Council approaching Thames Water, which Drainage and Waste Management have tried to do in the past without success.

Niall reported that the Environment Agency have agreed to clear the length of the Ditch in the Autumn as a short-term fix.  Niall was thanked for this news. 

6. FOOTBALL FOUNDATION. 

Niall, Clasford and Nigel reported that the current proposal was to create two floodlit pitches in the land currently used by the Community Centre (which lies behind the hedge, to the east of the Rec). Flood lighting will help with the development of the Centre’s Football as the teams will be able to join the FA Youth League (this is important for older youths). Also, within the Rec on the main field, there should be 2 x 11 a side pitches and 2 x 7 a side pitches, which would be of an informal nature.   The football pitches in the Rec would be public pitches from which there would be no exclusion other than when football was being played.  

Survey work is currently being carried out on the field and Niall should have a full-level survey by the end of the week and costing for a drainage system for the field taking the water down into the culvert.   At present the concrete culvert is apparently adding to the drainage problems in the north field.  

There were strong concerns that the creation of 4 pitches would change the character of the Rec and would reduce the opportunity for people to use the field informally.  There was also concern that if the drainage is not sorted out, (and the present discussions about the options for the Moselle and the culvert have raised serious concerns about drainage) then money will have been wasted, as it has been in the past. Other members of the Forum felt that the field was still underused and that Rec users would be reassured by increased organised football.  

It was agreed that the application to the Football Foundation should be drafted on the basis of four pitches in the Rec, and the 2 pitches outside the Rec (by the Community Centre).   If this were the case then additional changing rooms would need to be developed in the Shell Theatre.   Niall has arranged for a Quantity Surveyor to measure up and assess the size of new building which could be achieved there.  The idea would be to knock down the current add-on parts of the Shell Theatre and build a new two-storey building, rather than trying to renovate. It was agreed that this building should have a wider use than just changing rooms eg to include office and general info space and as a general ‘observation’ point of the surrounding facilities and activities.

It was agreed that at the next meeting the Forum would look at the design criteria for a new building.

7.  MODEL TRAFFIC AREA HUT
Unfortunately SureStart capital funding has been lost as deadlines have passed due to the lack of match funding last year. Also, the structural survey on the Hut is still outstanding.

The Forum expressed frustration that the development of the Hut, which many consider to be central to the development of the Rec, has still not been progressed.  However Niall pointed out that Haringey Council have agreed to put £100,000 towards the renovation of the hut  the real problem was the difficulty of finding other funders who would be interested in developing the hut.     

Niall has been investigating whether funding would be available from capital funds aimed at developing additional nursery places.  However, the Forum members explained that the vision was for a multi-use building available for a range of activities (including community, educational and environmental-related uses for all age groups) and that the Hut would not be suitable for use mainly as a nursery (which is a far more complicated operation than the present Mother and Toddler group activities).  Renata pointed out that a nursery was being developed as part of the  Broadwater Farm Children Centre.  As  SureStart Stage 2 capital money could be used to develop Hubs of Activity around Nurseries  there may be some scope for the Hut being seen as part of this Hub.  Niall and Renata would talk about this.  
  
8.  PLAYGROUND NEAR MTA HUT :   Niall would be making an application to the Big Lottery Fund (around about Aug-Oct) to renovate the current playground. LBH match funding is available. 

Nick Jackson offered to consult with local young people, about the design of the new playground, during the summer, when Haringey Play Association would be having workers in the Rec.  

9.  SUMMER ACTIVITIES.    Haringey Play Association:  25th July to 26th August for 5 weeks.   For aged 5  and above workers would be available for 2 afternoons a week from 1 - 5 pm  (Monday to Thursday).
Baby play  SureStart  4 mornings a week (not using MTA) building.,

Friends will be producing a newsletter to advertise events and development in the Rec.
